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SUBJECT

Improving Child Care Access and Affordability Throughout King County—Recommendations for the King County Council Prepared by the King County Women’s Advisory Board

SUMMARY

The King County Women’s Advisory Board was created to foster programs, legislation and policies for the benefit of women throughout King County. The board acts in an advisory capacity, making recommendations to the King County Executive and the King County Council on matters concerning women. Additionally, the board works with the public to provide information regarding the status of women and policies and programs that may affect the status and well-being of women. 

Per County Code[footnoteRef:1], the board comprises fifteen members including a representative from each council district (per Council nomination), and six members representing at-large positions (two per Executive nomination, and four per Council nomination). Board composition must represent the diversity of women in King County, including diversity in age, area of residence, profession and race or ethnicity, and shall not include employees or board members of agencies receiving funding from the women’s program. Nominees shall be appointed by the County Executive and confirmed by the County Council by motion.  [1:  K.C.C. 2.30.060.] 


In 2017, the King County Women’s Advisory Board[footnoteRef:2] (WAB) adopted the topic of improving child care access and affordability in King County. Since January 2017, WAB meetings have focused on educating members about child care in King County and on analyzing successful strategies for adoption and implementation of policies that may help improve the affordability and accessibility of child care in King County.  [2:  Established in Title II, Chapter 30 of the King County Code, the WAB was created “to act in an advisory capacity to the executive and council, making recommendations to ensure that the needs, rights and well-being of women are taken into account in the development and implementation of legislation, policies, programs and funding in King County.”] 


[bookmark: _Ref520123812]The WAB’s examination reveals that lack of access to quality child care is a stark problem that affects not only King County’s families, but also its employers and economy. King County’s supply of child care fails to meet demand, and the supply is unevenly distributed.[footnoteRef:3] [3:  Jeffrey Beck et al., Affordable Child Care for all in King County (2013-2017), 32. ] 


Today, WAB members will brief the Committee on the board’s recommendations regarding child care.

INVITED

· Sarah Reyneveld, Chair, King County Women’s Advisory Board
· Jessica Gine, Member, King County Women’s Advisory Board
· Allison Jurkovich, Staff Liaison to the King County Women’s Advisory Board, Department of Community and Human Services
· Scarlett Aldebot-Green, Department of Community and Human Services

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Report “Supporting King County’s Women, Families & Employers: Improving Child Care Access and Affordability Throughout King County—Recommendations for the King County Council Prepared by the King County Women’s Advisory Board” 
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